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Welcome to the Club’s second half kick-off.  To begin with, let 
us all pray, or cross our fingers, and hope that the nasty Covid 
pandemic is controlled and doesn’t worsen in the Fall.  All of us, 
and our neighbors, face possible exposure to the virus that has 
become pandemic.  Fortunately, for most of us, the risk remains 
low and nationwide procedures have been implemented in  
attempts to control the problem.   
By now we all have determined which preventative measures 
we choose to follow closely and the best methods to resume 
enjoying the game of golf.  Fortunately, the virus doesn’t like the 
outdoors nor the warm summer months which bodes well for 
our favorite sport.  
Your Directors have worked hard during the past three months 
to help make your golf experience safe and enjoyable during 
the necessary Covid modifications.  Over the rest of the year we 
plan to return to more normal procedures:  shotgun starts,  
traditional format games and tournaments, and get back to  
socializing with our friends and fellow members. 
Our President’s Cup, modified a bit, has begun and is now into 
the second and third stages.  Tournament Director, Jerry  
Watson, will be sending out match results as the tourney  
progresses.  The Club Championship is our major tourney and 
will be held July 10-12, hopefully with a shotgun start and our 
traditional awards banquet.  Please sign up early if you want to 
participate in a great competition.  Of course, the winners will 
have their names inscribed on the Championship Trophy and 
the Gross winner goes on to compete in the prestigious SCGA 
Tournament of Club Champions. 
Due to Covid issues our club bulletin was last published in 
March and is now resuming in July.  The April issue would have 
mentioned that the March Spring Kick-off & Four Ball tourney 
went off as scheduled.  Each day was a bit damp and cold,  
Major Tourney Director Jerry Watson noticed that relatively fast 
play helped keep players warm but not so cozy.  Our Social  
Director Rod Smith worked well with Alex and Amanda to make 
the Awards Banquet very enjoyable by providing a nice Burger 
Bar which included warm buns, fine quality meat, and a crisp 
salad. 
Winners of the Four Ball SCGA Qualifier were:  
A Flight – Gross, C. McCaffery / J. Keigwin 
Net, G. Leathley / S. McCain 
B Flight – Gross, D. Derse / J. Jernigan  
Net, B. Gunter / J. Beecher (SCGA Qualifiers) * 
Winners of Partner’s Best Ball were: 
A Flight- Gross, M. Sanders / R. Halsey 
Net, M. Pinto / T. Furman 
A Flight- net, J. Burton / R. Edwards  
Net, F. Espinosa /J. Gomez 
*For the second consecutive year a father & son team will  
represent our club at the SCGA Four Ball Tournament.  Bobby 
Gunter and his son Jesse Beecher both played well and earned 
their advancement to the Qualifier.  We all root for them to  
continue hitting the ball straight during the prestigious SCGA 
challenge. 
Be safe and be well, 
Barry  
How does a general play golf? 
From bunker to bunker.  
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2020 Board of Directors 

2020 Tournament Schedule 
Sweetheart Tournament 12 pm              February13

th
 

Spring Kickoff (4 Ball Qualifier)        March 14
th
 & 15

th
  

President’s Cup                                             April 25
th
  

Member Guest                                                 May 9
th
  

Club Championship                             June 5
th
, 6

th
, 7

th
  

Stag Day                                              September 12
th
  

Fall Member/Member                   November 14
th
, 15

th
 

Christmas Tournament                         December 12
th
  

Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club 
Mission Statement 

 

Promote Honesty and Integrity in the game of golf. 
Promote the enjoyment of, and participation in, the game of 

golf for all members. 
Arrange games and tournaments that are fun,  

fair and inclusive. 
Provide financial disclosure and administer the Club’s  

assets in a professional and business like manner. 
Promote sportsmanship and care for the golf course 

 

The Men’s Golf Club Board of Directors 
Meets the First Wednesday  

of Each Month 

 

Club Historian     Jim Magill      951-244-5030  
 jamesmagill1926@gmail.com                   

 

SCGA Rep.       Dudley Thompson 951-244-6505  
 jthompso2@aol.com                              

 

Golf Pro         Pat Kemball     951-246-1782  
 patkemball@pga.com 

President        Barry Talbot    951 458 0017 

1st VP - Weds Game  Chuck Newsom  951 775 6640 

Treasurer       Eric Schrader   M-408 966 6690  

Secretary        Ted Horton    951 246 2928 

Handicap        Rick Halsey     951 202 0865 

Tournaments     Jerry Watson   928 308 9276 

Public Relations    Andrew Quinn  714 342 8118 

Membership/Rules  John Reed     562 755 1549 

Social          Rod Smith     442 444-8043 

Green Committee  Tom Scudieri   602 799 2100 
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Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club 

2020 Board of Directors 

President         Ina Pickard       951-244-3062 
              bobandina@gmail.com    
 
Major Tourn        Mary Burns       650-766-6765                                                               
    1st VP         meburns21@gmail.com  
 
Handicap         Norma Yarbrough    951-244-8753 
    2nd VP       normajyarbrough@msn.com     
 
Tuesday Tournaments                                                        
              Marlene Cathro             951-201-3137 
              marlene.cathro@ca.rr.com    
Recording Secretary                                                         
              Kathy Voss       951-742-2413
              wingdhealer@aol.com  
 
Treasurer         Lila Gann          51-244-6863 
              llgann@verizon.net 
 
Membership       Donna Nunes      951-244-9066 
              dknunes@ca.rr.com 
 
Corresponding Secretary         
              Babette Stubbs     951-244-5335 
              stubbsins@outlook.com 
     
Rules            Marilyn Bridges     951-294-7075 
              marilyn_bridges@ca.rr.com 
 
Social           Kathy Homewood    951-403-3124 
              kmhomewood@gmail.com  

2020 Tournament Schedule 
Beat the Pro                    January 21 

Valentine Tournament             February 11 

SB&R Tournament                       March 26 

Club Championship                 March 17, 19, 24 

Senior Championship                   April 21, 28  

Member Guest                     May 15 

President’s Cup                        June 16, 23 

Couples Eclectic                July 14, 21 

Member/Member              September 15, 17, 22 

Jack & Jill                                       November 21  

Christmas Tournament                   December 8                

Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club 
Mission Statement 

Our Mission is to create and maintain a friendly atmosphere in 
which golfers of all abilities can participate in, and enjoy, the 
game of golf. We will promote our primary objective through 
camaraderie, social events, tournaments and recognition. 

We encourage equitable competition through proper  
handicapping, utilizing USGA standards  

We strive to be a source of pride and enjoyment for our  
members, guests and our community of Canyon Lake  

 

Women’s Golf Club Board of Directors  
Meets the First Tuesday of Each Month  

General Board Meetings 
February 4, May 5, August 4, November 3 

Hope everybody is doing well.  Unfortunately, the Club 
Championship, our Senior Tournament, our  Member/
guest and our President’s Cup  have been canceled 
due to Covid-19.  With the loosening of restrictions on 
the Country Club, we are going ahead with our  
Couples Eclectic scheduled for July 14 and 21st.  
That’s always a fun tournament and I think we could 
all use a little fun. 
Our last SB&R tournament was played at Menifee 
Lakes in February.  21 of our ladies played.  We wore 
our new team shirts for the first time and Babette took 
a group picture.  You can view our club pictures  at 
www.canyonlakecc.com.  Click on “golf” and 
“Women’s Golf Club.”  The next scheduled SB&R is in 
August at Yucaipa and most likely will be canceled.  
Our SB&R rep, Darlene Cortez, will keep us updated. 
Our garage sale was a huge success.   Thank you 
once again, Ura and all the ladies who volunteered 
their time. 
As of this writing, I don’t know when we will be getting 
back to shotgun.  I know it’s hard on all of us doing tee 
times, we don’t always get the time we want, but I feel 
very lucky to be able to be out playing our beautiful 
course.  I am happy so many of you are participating 
and thankful that Pat has worked with us on our times.  
I really want to give a special thank you to Lorrie  
Applegate for the time she spends putting the teams 
together.  It’s not an easy task, especially with all the 
different requests she gets. 
Going back to what was supposed to be in the Bulletin 
before the world stopped, our most improved golfer for 
February was Elaine Grady, one of our newer players 
who came to us from the Niners.  Way to go Elaine.  
Our most improved player for May was Kathy  
Homewood.  Good job Kathy!  
I want to wish Ura a speedy recovery on her knee  
replacement surgery scheduled for June 29th.  We’ll 
miss her words of wisdom and her smiling face.  Also, 
a speedy recovery to Babette, who is having shoulder 
surgery and still waiting for a date.  We will surely 
miss her delightful laugh, but she will be back shortly.  
Cheryl Ritsema is in a rehab facility in Murrieta, where 
she is receiving speech and physical therapy following 
a stroke and is doing better.  
We’ve lost so many of our golfing and TWG family.  
Our prayers go out to the families of Hub Watson, Art 
Froelich, Jerry Tennery , Bob Fairfield and Jim McGill.  
Jim’s celebration of life is scheduled for July 9th and 
Bob’s is scheduled for July 20th.  
On a lighter note, remember, real golfers don’t miss 
putts, they get robbed!!!! 
Ina Pickard, CLWGC President 

mailto:meburns@juno.com
mailto:normajyarbrough@msn.com
mailto:normajyarbrough@msn.com
mailto:normajyarbrough@msn.com
mailto:dbspraul@yahoo.com
mailto:dbspraul@yahoo.com
mailto:marilyn_bridges@ca.rr.com
mailto:kmhomewood@gmail.com
http://www.canyonlakecc.com


Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club 

PRESENTS 

2020 CLUB CHAMPIONSHIP 

Friday, Saturday and Sunday, July  10th, July 111th and 12th 

Tee Times scheduled by the Pro shop, starting @ 7:00 AM 

GROSS SCORE DIVISIONS: 

Club Championship division; All ages, read page 1 of the rules 

Senior Championship division; age 55 to 64 

Super Senior Championship division; age 65 to 74 

Master division Championship; age 75 and above 

Entry Fee is $45.00, Cart, and green fee not included. 

In addition to the gross score division’s listed  

There will be 4 net Flight divisions, based on handicap 

July 1st , 2020 L.I. will be used 

 signup in the Pro Shop 

Rules and format will be sent by Men’s Clubs email 

If you have any questions contact Tournament Director Jerry Watson 

928-308-9276 ;  email : watsondblplay@msn,com 





LADIES DAYS 



MENS DAYS 



MENS DAYS 



July 2020 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

  
  1 2 

9er’s GOLF 

Gross/Net  
 

William McHale 

3 
ALB- Partners Best 

Ball - Pick your 4-

Some 

 
Ted Horton 

4 
Independence Day 

 

 

Linda Johnson 

Don A”mato 

Ted Smykla  

5 
 
 

Chris Wilkeson 

6 
9er’s Board  

Meeting 

 

 
Gary Grinkevich Jr 

7 
CLWGC  

GROSS/NET 

Board Meeting 

 
*Blanche Stark 

Don McClanhan 

8 
 
 

Roger Kielty 

Carlos Ramirez 

Mike Zingg 

9 
9er’s GOLF 

10 
ALB- 4 Man Tin 

Whistle - Comm. 

Picks 
 

 
Twilight  

11 
 

Wayne Curtis 

12 
 

Linda Hudson  

13 
Maintenance Day 

 

Junior Clinic  
Matthew Moore-

head 

Don Norris 

Hugh Wagoner 

14 
    CLWGC 

Couples Eclectic 

Junior Clinic  
 

Marv Tweedy 

Jerry Watson 

15 
 

Junior Clinic  

 
Jerry Tennery 

16 
9er’s GOLF  

Back Nine 

 Junior Clinic  
 

Larry Drew 

Alan Horst 

17 
ALB- 2 Best balls 

of 4some - 

Comm. Picks 

 
Junior Clinic  

18 
 

12:00 Family  

Steak & Beans 

 

Linda Brown 

Jim Parsons  

19 
 
 

Dudley Thompson 

20 21 
CLWGC 

Couples Eclectic 

 & Lunch 
 

Betty Henry 

22 23 
9er’s GOLF 

SB&R Glen Ivy 
 

*Dana Winant 

Gary Fraser  

24 
ALB- Partners Best 

Ball, 2 on Par 3's 

Committee picks 

 
Gail McCall 

Rich Tucker  

25 

26 
 

2:00 9er’s Scramble  
 

Leroy Nelson 

27 
 

John Eccles 

Gary Grinkevich 

Skip Newton 

28 
 

Glenn Bergman 

29 
 

Gene Brown 

Phil Warren 

30 
9er’s GOLF  

Guest Day 

31 
ALB- Individual Tin 

Whistle - Pick your 

4-some 
Dianne  

Seelke- Schneider  

Don Roberson 

Notes: 
  
CLWGC & CLMGC 
8:00am Shotgun 
9:00am 9er’s 



We had great weather for golf, 28 players played an Individual Tin Whistle game. 
 
A flight winners were  
Harlan Newby-1st 
Phil Coughlin-2nd  
Clive Taylor- 3rd 
 
B flight winners were  
Jim Musser-1st 
Jim Paulis-2nd 
Ed Doidge-3rd 
 
Closest to pin on #8 was Ross Hanover 
Closest to pin on #15 was Oscar Rowland 
 
There were 6 skins.. 
#2 Tom D'Amato 
#5 Rene Freyre 
#17 Phil Coughlin 
#10 Dennis Franks 
#13 Mike Pinto 
#4 Oscar Rowland 
 
July 3rd is Partners Best Ball … you pick 
 
Come on and join us.. call me to sign up at 249-4565..  
Thanx … Bob Stinson  

“After Lunch Bunch”, your Friday game for 40 years…  



10 Canyon Lake golfers win at SB&R golf Tournament. 

Pictured here are the ladies from Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club that played in the San  
Bernardino/Riverside Women’s Golf Association (SB&R) Tournament on February 27

th
. The  

Tournament was hosted by Menifee Country and included 95 players from 10 different SB&R  
member clubs. Ten members of the Canyon Lake Women’s Golf club were winners, accumulating 
70 points for the team. Points are accumulated throughout the year with cash prizes are paid out  
after the final tournament in November. 
 

Canyon Lake Women’s Club members of all handicaps may join SB&R to play in these fun “stroke 
play” events. Events are hosted each month by a different member club. Upcoming SB&R  
Tournaments will be hosted by: 

• April 23
rd

 at Jurupa Hills 

• May 28
th
 at Rancho Del Sol 

• June 25
th
 at Dos Lagos 



  
TEMPORARY RELIEF FOR HOLE #13 POND 
  
Hole #13 Pond is temporarily considered a No Play Zone in Abnormal 
Course Condition 
  
The player must take relief under Rule 16.1b: 
 
If a players ball is in the general area and there is interference by an  
abnormal course condition on the course, the player must take free relief 
by dropping another ball in this relief area: 
 
Reference Point: The nearest point of complete relief in the general area. 
Size of Relief Area Measured from Reference Point: One club-length, but 
with these limits: must be in the general area, must not be nearer the hole 
than the reference point and there must be complete relief from all  
interference by the abnormal ground condition. 
 
If the player is unable to find a reference point that is not nearer the hole, 
the player may drop another ball in the nearest designated drop zone. 
  
Note:  If your ball goes into pond it is a free drop as described above, no 
penalty.   (YOU MAY NOT ENTER THAT AREA TO RETRIEVE YOUR 
BALL FOR ANY REASON.) 
If you are inside the white lines  around the pond, that is considered 
ground under repair and you may also take relief as described above.   
 



2020 mens club directorys  

are available for pick up at the pro shop 

Canyon Lake 
2020 

Men’s Golf Club 
Roster 

Photo By Barbara Spraul 

Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club (347-4) 
23066-12 Canyon Lake Drive South Canyon Lake, 

California 92587 
 

PAT KEMBALL—PGA Professional 
    Pro Shop—951 246 1782 

    Club House—951 –246 1773 



Kela Greene 

Customer Relationship Manager 

 

13465 Lakeshore Drive 

Unit 105 

Lake Elsinore, CA 92530 

951-442-9832Cell 

info@venusprintingle.com 

We now offer Social Media / Website Services 

CANYON LAKE MEN  
AND WOMENS GOLF CLUBS! 

HAPPY GOLFING! 

Join the fun in 2020! 

mailto:info@venusprintingle.com





